
                     AN UPDATE ON THE EXPIRED NATIONAL IDENTITY CARDS.  

 

The renewal of 15.8 million National Identity Cards printed and issued in 2014/2015 will expire 

on Monday, 26 August 2024, until June 2025. The Ugandan government acknowledges the 

concerns this has raised, particularly among Ugandans travelling to regional countries that require 

them to use National Identity Cards, regarding what to do between now and when they get the new 

National Identification Cards.  

On 12 August, a statutory instrument was published in the Uganda National Gazette extending the 

expired National Identity cards for one more year.  

The Ministry of Internal Affairs is developing a contingency plan to address any issues arising 

from the expired National Identity Cards.  

For more information, please visit the Embassy’s website at https://kinshasa.mofa.go.ug/ or call 

+243-810519260 
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